WELCOME TO THE MANAGER'S DESK, I'M MIKE CORNELL.

THE WEATHER SURE TOOK A TURN FOR THE WORSE TODAY, DIDN'T IT? IT BRINGS BACK MEMORIES OF ANOTHER OCTOBER ABOUT THIS TIME OF YEAR BACK I N 1996. IT WAS MY FIRST FALL IN WISCONSIN AND WE HAD SCHEDULED AN EVENING DINNER AT SILVER BIRCH RANCH IN WHITE LAKE. THAT SAME AFTERNOON, MY WIFE AND I HAD BEEN INVITED TO SING AND PRESENT THE STATION AT A SENIOR'S GATHERING IN GREEN BAY. THERE WAS PLENTY OF TIME BETWEEN THE TWO EVENTS TO TRAVEL TO WHITE LAKE. WHAT I HAD NOT COUNTED ON WAS THE SNOW. WE DROVE THE ENTIRE DISTANCE IN A SNOWSTORM AND WHEN WE ARRIVED AT SILVER BIRCH THERE WAS 4 INCHES OF FRESH SNOW ON THE GROUND. AND I WAS LEFT WONDERING IF I HAD MADE THE RIGHT CHOICE IN MOVING TO WISCONSIN. NOT REALLY. OF THAT I HAVE NO DOUBT. GOD MADE IT VERY CLEAR IT WAS HIS WILL FOR US TO MOVE HERE. I SURE NEEDED THAT REASSURANCE ON THAT DAY!

AT THE END OF THIS WEEK, THE SURING TRANSMITTER FUND NOW STANDS AT \$48,677.05. CONTINUE TO KEEP THIS PROJECT IN YOUR PRAYERS AS SEEK TO RAISE \$105,000 TO REPLACE OUR 27 YEAR OLD TRANSMITTER.

ERNIE HAASE & SIGNATURE SOUND ARE COMING TO OCONTO FALLS ON SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 23. TICKETS ARE NOW AVAILABLE ONLINE AT WRVM.ORG.

IF WRVM HAS BEEN A BLESSING IN YOUR LIFE LET US HEAR FROM YOU. YOUR PRAYERS AND GIFTS MAKE THIS RADIO MINISTRY POSSIBLE.

OUR MAILING ADDRESS IS: WRVM, PO BOX 212, SURING WI, 54174

OR GIVE ONLINE AT WWW.WRVM.ORG.

THANK YOU FOR JOINING ME FOR THE MANAGER'S DESK, I'M MIKE CORNELL.